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PUBLIC WORKS
FACILITIES MANAGEMENT DIVISION
303 W WALNUT
INDEPENDENCE, MO 64050
816-881-3258

MEMO
To:		John Konon, Buyer

From:		Robert Rives, Deputy Director of Facilities Management

Date:		June 25, 2024

Re:		Bid No. 24-033 Custodial Services


Mr. Konon, 

The Public Works Facilities Management division is recommending MC Janitorial be awarded the Term and Supply Contract regarding Bid No 24-033 for custodial services used by our department. 

Although MC Janitorial was not the lowest bid received, this recommendation is based on important factors including the high quality of service that MC Janitorial has provided the County with over the previous 24-month contract term. The company has had little to no turnover, they have consistently sent the same person to work in our buildings, this person is familiar with our needs and requirements. No training would be necessary as MC Janitorial has completed all required training. They are a local company with a staff of 52, whereas the lowest bidder, Aspen Cleaning LLC has only 7 employees and the second lowest bidder, Tech Link Business and Services Corporation (a company based out of Texas), has only 12, limiting their ability to insure the consistency we need with the staff they are able to send for this outsourced service. 

County employees deal with the same MC Janitorial employees so there is a level of trust when they are in our buildings. This facilitates better communication of needs between MC Janitorial staff and our employees, including our judges, who do need to interact with them from time to time. 

MC Janitorial staff has also completed all of the county’s mandatory training, such as Active Shooter and tornado drills. We would not have to take time away from work to repeat these trainings as we would need to do with the other companies. 

It is for these reasons that the Facilities Management Division of Public Works strongly feels that awarding Bid No. 24-033 to MC Janitorial is the best, most cost-effective option.

The Facilities Management division has estimated an annual spending amount of $159,000.00 for this contract. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (816) 217-9310.

Regards,



Robert Rives
Deputy Director of Facilities Management
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